

Holy Family Catholic Primary School

Hall Lane, Cronton, Widnes WA8 5DW Tel: 0151 424 3926 Headteacher: Mrs H Rooney

21st January 2022

NEWSLETTER

Dates for your diary

25th January Year 4 First Communion & Confession Service in Church 6pm

28th **January** Feel Good Friday and Krsipy Kreme Sale (pre-ordered)— Non-uniform day (£1 donation please)

1st February Year 4 will be going to 9.30am Mass (Y4 families are welcome to join them)

2nd February KS2 Online Safety performance and workshop

7th to 11th February Children's Mental Health Week

8th February Safer Internet Day

11th February 'Dress to Express' Day (£1 donation for Mental Health charity)

Year 4 Rejoice Assembly (will be filmed and uploaded to Seesaw)

16th-18th February Y6 Robinwood residential

18th February Finish for half term

28th February Back to school and start of Fairtrade Week

2nd March Ash Wednesday

3rd March World Book Day (more details to follow)

14th March Science Week

22nd March Information Meeting in Church for Y4 parents 6pm

25th March Feel Good Friday – Non-uniform day (£1 donation please)

28th **March – 1**st **April** Parent and Teacher Meetings on School Cloud (specific days for each class to be shared)

4th – 6th April Y4 First Confessions in church 2pm

8th April Year 5 Rejoice Assembly (will be filmed and uploaded to Seesaw)

13th April Break up for Easter 1.30pm

25th April Back to school for the summer term



We've got the first **Feel Good Friday** of 2022 next week. Children can wear their own clothes and will be given a drink, snack and enjoy playing games in class. Please can a £1 donation be paid on Parent Pay.

Email: holy.family@holyfamilycronton.co.uk Website:<u>www.holyfamilycronton.co.uk</u>
Twitter: @HFCronton

Rejoice Assemblies

Each class has been timetabled throughout the Spring and Summer terms to hold a short Collective Worship that will be filmed and uploaded on Seesaw or Tapestry. Please note the amended times in the list of dates above for Years 4 and 5. We're disappointed not to be able to invite parents in to celebrate in person with us and very much look forward to the day we can do this. In the meantime, we hope the children will enjoy sharing the video of their Rejoice assembly with you when it is their turn.

Daily Mile markings

New playground markings were installed this week as part of the Daily Mile initiative. The children have enjoyed using them as part of their daily exercise this week.

Notifying school of medical appointments

Please can all non- urgent appointments such as routine dental check- ups be scheduled after school or during holiday time where possible. All medical appointments will of course be authorised but please can you let us know in advance of any appointment that will require your child to arrive late or be picked up early. Please use the Leave of Absence form on ParentApp to notify us. If you do need to take your child out in the middle of the school day, please can they be dropped off back at school as soon as possible after the appointment.

Thank you

Year 3 would like to say a huge thank you for the box of torches that were kindly donated to school this week via Amazon! This new equipment has really helped them in their Science topic.

Key Stage Assemblies and Covid update

KS2 enjoyed a virtual assembly on Zoom today to minimise mixing as Covid cases are currently high in some classes. We are following all Public Health advice and hope the recent spike in cases will soon decline. If you require any further guidance on isolation periods and testing please see the link below:

Stay at home: guidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)



Tuesday Football Sessions

1st, 8th and 15th February Come and join our three free fun football sessions at:

> Frank Myler Pavilion 4- 5pm: Key stage 1 5 - 6pm: Key stage 2

- · Sessions will be ran on the multi-use games area.
- No experience required.
- No football boots needed.
- Weather permitting

To book your child a place contact Jenny Zielski on: Jenny.zielski@halton.gov.uk or phone: 0151 511 7869

Please note sessions may be cancelled due to bad weather or sessions altered to suit www.activehalton.co.uk the needs of those booked on

